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I. Purpose 

The South Carolina Department of Insurance (Department) continues to receive reports from 
county clerks of court about the failure of bondsman to comply with certain provisions of South 
Carolina law. Accordingly, the purpose of this Bulletin is to clarify and amend Department 
Bulletin Number 2012-02 governing the reporting of gross (total) premiums written for surety 
(bail) bonds in this state. This Bulletin also serves to remind all surety bondsmen of their 
responsibility to proper~y record the gross premiums on the power of attorney form(s). 

II. Discussion ' 
I 

I 
The Department issued; Bulletin Number 2012-02 to remind insurers that surety bail bondsmen 
are required to report • the total gross premiums written for such bail bonds and the gross 
premiums charged must be recorded on each "Power of Attorney." After conducting several 
premium audits of the insurers authorized to transact business in this state, the Department found 
that some insurers were not maintaining records as required by South Carolina law. Specifically, 
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records were not complete and some insurer files were missing the Powers of Attorney, the gross 
premium was unreported, and the gross premiums were not being recorded on the "Power of 
Attorney" form as required by Bulletin Number 2012-02. 

Effective immediately, insurers and surety bondsmen must comply with the following: 

1. Surety bondsmen appointed by an insurer that execute or countersign bail bonds in South 
Carolina are required to report to such insurer the gross (total) premiums written for such bail 
bonds, and, 

2. Insurers must obtain complete and accurate information on each risk insured and maintain 
accurate records of business done by them in accordance with South Carolina law; 

3. Insurers must properly oversee the surety bondsmen appointed and acting as their agents to 
ensure they are providing accurate and complete information to the insurer when issuing the 
surety bond; and 

4. Both the surety bondsmen and insurer are responsible for recording the gross premium 
charged on the "Power of Attorney" form itself. 

Surety bondsmen must remit all monies due to the insurer within 30 days from the date the bond 
is executed. Bonds must be reported to the insurer within 30 days of execution. Failure to file 
the report timely with the county clerk of court and the Department constitutes a violation of 
South Carolina law, subjecting the bondsman to disciplinary action up to, and including fine, 
suspension, or revocation of the surety bondsman license as set forth in Section 38-53-150. Both 
the bail bondsman and surety insurer are subject to such penalties. 

To ensure compliance with these requirements, the Department will continue to randomly 
conduct limited scope examinations to check that both insurers and surety bondsmen are 
complying with applicable provisions of South Carolina law. 

III. Questions 

Any questions about this bulletin should be directed to the attention of Willie Seawright at 803-
737-6134 or via Email to WSeawright@doi.sc.gov. 
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